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HARVARD, CORNELL, COLUMBIA ADMIT
RAMAZ HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES

Others accepted at Temple, Rutgers and New York University
Sixteen students form the 1950

graduating class of Ramaz High
School. These students applied for
admission to various co 11 e g e s

throughout the country and to the
city colleges of New York. Most of
those who were admitted to the city
colleges were exempted from the
entrance examinations usually re¬
quired. They were admitted entirely
on their academic high school record.
The following is the record of ad¬

mission of those who applied to pri¬
vate colleges:

Jacob Bloom — Rutgers University,
Temple University

Warren Brown — Temple Univer¬
sity, New York University

Anita Bunim — Long Island
University

Sarah Keehn — New York
University

Lawrence Kobrin — Harvard Col¬
lege, Cornell College, Columbia
College, New York University,

C. a N. Y.

Judah Schechter — New York
University

Arnold Smith — Long Island
University, C. C. N. Y.

Arthur Stein — New York Univer¬
sity, Long Island University

Those who have been admitted
to the city colleges are: Manfred

Rechtschaffen, Esther Brinsky, Rita
Himelstein, Zelda Kashtan, Varda
Katz, Sarah Ordentlich, Evelyn See-
lenfreund, and Raiselle Sorscher.
Ramaz has reason to feel proud

of its college admission record. Re¬
alizing that this is only the second
class to graduate from the high
school and that the high school is
only in existence five years, this
record is an indication of the recogni¬
tion that Ramaz has won as a super¬
ior educational institution, and of the
scholastic attainments of its students.

To the young graduates we offer
our congratulations and our heartiest
wishes for success in the college car¬
eers that lie ahead of them.

PLEASE NOTE

Next week's issue will be the last
Bulletin before congregational activi¬
ties are suspended for the summer
months. In that issue — coming as it
will at graduation time — we will de¬
vote space to the announcement of
graduations, receipt of scholarships
and awards, and other related
items, which will be of interest to our
readers.

If your son or daughter is reaching
an educational milestone this month,
won't you drop us a line or call the
office (SAcramento 2-0800) and tell us
about it. We will be happy to make
mention of it in next week's Bulletin.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 10:45 a. m. on

"THE OLD ZIONISM — SHALL IT PASS? WHAT SHALL REPLACE IT?"
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SISTERHOOD ELECTS NEW
A ot officers was elected

<xi trie Sisterhood Closing Meeting of
the Season, which was held Wednes¬
day afternoon in the Social Hall. The
names presented by the Nominations
Committee were unanimously elec¬
ted by the members present, and the
new officers were inducted into office
before the meeting was adjourned.
The new administration consists of:
Mrs. Harry W. Baumgarten, presi¬
dent; Mrs. Hyman Abrams, vice-
president; Mrs. Martin Klein, treasur¬
er; and Mrs. Bernard D. Fischman,
secretary.
The meeting was a most construc¬

tive and enjoyable one. A large at¬
tendance was present, first to partake
of the delicious luncheon arranged
for by Mrs. Edgar Trautman, Hos¬
pitality Chairman; then, to participate
in the business part of the meeting.
Among the items on the agenda were
several interesting reports — all indi¬
cating noteworthy progress during
the past year — rendered by respec¬
tive committee chairmen. The first
of these was the President's Annual
Report, given by Mrs. Alexander
Kommel. Mrs. Kommel stressed the
success of the past year's undertak¬
ings which, as Sisterhood members
know, did not include the Donor Lun¬
cheon which constitutes the major
fund-raising function of the year. She
added, however, that the numerous
other affairs were all socially suc¬
cessful, and the sum total of these
showed financial success as well.
This, Mrs. Kommel noted, made pos¬
sible substantial gifts to many many
causes, like U. J. A., Federation, the
Educational Scholarship Funds of
Ramaz and the Religious School, the
Camp Fund, and many others.
Other reports that were heard in¬

cluded a Financial Statement, by
Mrs. Robert Wallach, treasurer; and
reports of the various committees,
rendered by their respective chair¬
men. These included the Neediest
Cases, the Happy Day Fund, the
Theatre Party and the Bazaar.

HE AT CLOSING MEETING
A feature of the meeting was the

induction of new members, many of
whom were present and introduced
to the general membership. They
were welcomed into the organization
by Mrs. Kommel, who expressed the
hope that they will enjoy a long and
active association with us.

Speaking on behalf of the member¬
ship, Mrs. Baumgarten rose to ex¬
press a few words of appreciation to
Mrs. Kommel and the out-going ad¬
ministration, and she presented Mrs.
Kommel with a beautiful gift — a
small token of esteem and gratitude.
In a few well-chosen words, Mrs.
Baumgarten voiced her hope that
the new administration, under her
leadership, will live up to the stand¬
ards of successful activity set by Mrs.
Kommel and those who preceded her.
The meeting was called to a close

after Rabbi Lookstein was introduced
to speak briefly on the afternoon's
proceedings. The Rabbi compli¬
mented those who served this past
year; congratulated those who were

elected; and called upon all members
to give their support and cooperation
toward the continued growth of the
organization.

Happy Day Fund —

Miss Minna Feinberg, chairman of
the Happy Day Fund, acknowledges
with thanks, the generous contribu¬
tions of Mrs. David Joseph, Mrs.
Henry A. Rafsky and Mrs. Lillie
Rosenthal.

SISTERHOOD PRESENTS PIANO

A beautiful spinet piano was pre¬
sented to the congregation this week
by the Sisterhood. The piano, which
has been placed in the Social Hall, is
both beautiful to the eye and most
pleasing to the ear. Several pianists
who have run their fingers over the
ivory keys have expressed their sat¬
isfaction with the dulcet tones that
emanate from the instrument.
We extend our thanks to the Sister¬

hood for making our lovely Social
Hall still lovelier.
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THE CHILDREN OF THE RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

cordially invite all parents to attend a

SPECIAL PROGRAM

arranged in their honor
TUESDAY EVENING, JUNE 6th, at 3:00 o'clock

in the Auditorium

The Dramatics Club, in cooperation with the
other clubs of the school, will present a play on

the life of King Solomon.

You and Your Friends are Welcome to Attend

AUGUSTA SARETZKY SPEAKS AT
PARENTS' CLUB CLOSING MEETING

The closing meeting of the Parent's
Club, which was held last Thursday
evening, had as its guest speaker,
Mrs. Augusta Saretsky, consultant ot
Parent Education at the Jewish Edu¬
cation Committee. Mrs. Saretzky re¬
viewed the current best-seller, "The
Wall" by John Hersey.
The meeting, which was very well

attended, heard reports by Mrs. Ben¬
jamin L. Leifert, president; Mrs. David
Gordon, treasurer; Mrs. Joseph J.
Einhorn, chairman of the Program
Committee; and a review of the Boy
Scout program, given by our Scout¬
master, Martin Klein, vice-president
of the Parents' Club. Mrs. Leifert, Mrs.
Gordon and Mr. Klein were re-elected
to their respective offices for the com¬
ing year, as was Mrs. Morris Jaret,
who was elected Secretary.
A beautiful gift was presented to

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Jaret who con¬
tributed the Kiddush to the Junior
Congregation every Sabbath morn¬
ing after services. The gift was a
token of appreciation, too, for the
many services which Mr. and Mrs.
Jaret rendered during the past two
years.
A successful year of activity was

thus brought to a close. We have ev¬

ery reason to feel that, enjoying the
leadership and cooperation which it
had last year, the Parents' Club will
continue to function as an important
affiliate of our congregational family.

NAT HOLMAN ADDRESSES
RAMAZ HIGH SCHOOL

Nat Holman, whose brilliant career
as basketball coach reached a new

high in the unprecedented "grand-
slam" victory of his City College
quintet earlier this year, was the
guest speaker at the Awards assem¬

bly of Ramaz High School on Thurs¬
day, May 25th. The students thrilled
to Mr. Holman's delightful and inspir¬
ing words as he recalled, in a charm¬
ing manner, some of his experiences,
including his recent visit to Israel.
Mr. Holman also congratulated the
Ramaz basketball team as they re¬
ceived their "letters", and shook
hands with every player.
Extra-curricular activities played

the prominent role at this assembly.
First, there was a discussion on the
subject of world government, pre¬
pared by members of the Brandeis
Social Problems club under the guid¬
ance of their faculty adviser, Mr.
Irving J. Levine. Then, with Mr. Paul
Nodell, faculty adviser to the G.O.
presiding, a variety of awards were
presented to many students for
achievement and distinction in ath¬
letics, cheer leading, Hebrew and
English poetry declamation, and a

city-wide French contest.

All in all the occasion marked a

memorable event in the history of
the activities of the Ramaz High
School students.
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
SAcramento 2-0800

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Hyman Gertler Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Jerome H. Rosenblum Executive Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Saul J. Lance Vice-President
Aaron H. Onish Treasurer
A. Milton Brown Secretary
Ira F. Weisman President, Men's Club
Mrs. Harry W. Baumgarten

Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

Evening 6:30
SATURDAY

Morning 9:00
Weekly Portion: Behaalotecha,
Numbers 8:1-12:16

Haftorah: Zechariah 2:14-4:7
Evening 8:10
Conclusion of Sabbath 8:55

DAILY

Morning 7:30
Sunday Morning 8:30
Evening 6:30

A MODERN RITUALARIUM
is located in our community

at 158 West 97th Street
MOnument 3-0300

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays —

Many happy returns of the day to
Misses Mildred and Minna Feinberg,
Joseph N. Friedman, Ralph Hyman,
Adolph Schenker and Abraham
Wiener. '

Bar Mitzvah —

A hearty Mazel Tov to Stephen
Markowitz, a pupil at Ramaz, on the
occasion of his Bar Mitzvah this
Saturday.

Anniversaries—

Greetings and best wishes to the
following members who celebrate
wedding anniversaries this week:
Dr. and Mrs. Frank Goodman, Mr.
and Mrs. I. Jerome Riker, Mr. and
Mrs. Joseph Schlang, and Mr. and
Mrs. Albert Sokolski.

RAMAZ NOTES

. . . . All graduates of Ramaz are

looking forward to Sunday, June 4th,
the date of the annual luncheon of
the Ramaz Alumni Society. The
luncheon will be held in the Audi¬
torium at 2:00 o'clock, and a splendid
program has been arranged for that
afternoon. Old friends will have the
opportunity to renew acquaintances
amidst reminiscences, songs and a
festive spirit of comradeship.
. . . . Congratulations are in order
to all participants in the Good Speech
Contest conducted last week among
students of the Ramaz Upper School.
Special plaudits go to the winners in
a hard-fought contest: Evelyn Mond
of grade 8, first prize winner; and
Joshua Berman of grade 7, second
prize winner. Our sincere thanks are
extended to the judges, Mrs. Herman
Bodner and Mrs. Abraham R. Winer,
for a difficult task well done. We like¬
wise offer thanks to Mr. Ira Sherman,
a member of the faculty, for his lead¬
ership in conducting the contest. This
was truly one of the finest contests
ever held at Ramaz, and the excel¬
lent quality of the recitations was due
to his skill and guidance.

YAHRZEITS

June

3--DORA ROSENBERG
3--SAM LEFKOWITZ
3--KALMAN CHARNOW
4--JAMES K. LEVY
5--BENZION SELZ
5--PHILIP SCHUCHMAN
6--DAVID S. SILVER
7--AARON KURTZ


